2 Soups

Get ready!

1 Before you read the passage, talk about these questions.

1 What kinds of soups are made with vegetables?

2 What kinds of soups are made with meat and seafood?





with Food Critic Allison Dale

Westside Café on Bayside Drive advertises their chef as "The King of **Soups**". I visited the restaurant last weekend to find out what they mean. The soups weren't all perfect, but most of them were pretty close.

I was pleased to find that every soup at Westside Café includes home-made **broth** and fresh, local ingredients. The chef told me that he's always willing to pay extra for high-quality ingredients. Their **thick soups** were excellent. The broccoli **cream soup** was so rich that it almost seemed like a dessert. The tomato **puree** was much simpler, but still delightful. I don't usually enjoy shellfish, but the clam **chowder** and lobster **bisque** were both nicely seasoned. If

you're visiting Westside Café for the first time, I recommend starting with the hearty chicken-potato **stew**. I only tried a few bites, but it was clearly the most filling meal on the menu.

The **clear soups** were not nearly as charming. I tried a beef **consommé** that seemed more like canned **bouillon**. The chef explained that this was due to the process of **clarification**, but I found it watery and uninteresting. It was the only soup I would not recommend.





Reading

Read the newspaper article about a soup restaurant. Then, choose the correct answers.

- 1 What is the main idea of the article?
 - A best soups for different occasions
 - B ingredients in a particular kind of soup
 - C ways to maintain freshness of soups
 - D recommendations about various soups
- 2 Which soup did the reviewer dislike?
 - A tomato puree
- C lobster bisque
- B clam chowder
- **D** beef consommé

thick soup

- 3 Which is NOT offered by the restaurant?
 - A home-made broth
 - B fresh, local ingredients
 - C thick, rich clear soups
 - D chicken-potato stew

Vocabulary

3 Write a word or phrase that is similar in meaning to the underlined part.

- 1 The thick soup with pieces of meat and vegetables is very filling. s___
- 2 The restaurant specializes in <u>foods made by</u> <u>heating ingredients in liquid</u>. _ o _ _ s
- 3 The last step in making a consommé is the process for removing solids and impurities.

			\sim			
			u			

4 The chef created a new recipe for a <u>soup</u> with the solids strained out.

C		r		\sim	
v		1		v	

- 5 The restaurant makes its <u>liquid bases for soups</u> in-house. _ _ _ t h s
- 6 The customer prefers soups made with a mixture of solids. _ h _ k s _ _ s

4 Place the words or phrases from the word bank under the correct headings.

W	0	r	d	BANK
NWW!		-		

chowder bouillon puree cream soup consommé bisque

Thick soups with vegetables	Thick soups with shellfish	Clear soups	

5 Solution Listen and read the newspaper article about a soup restaurant again. What did the reviewer like about both the chowder and the bisque?

Listening

- 6 Solution Listen to a conversation between a restaurant server and a customer. Mark the following statements as true (T) or false (F).
 - 1 __ The beef consommé was not prepared correctly.
 - 2 __ The woman would prefer a soup made with shellfish.
 - **3** The man recommends a cream soup.

Server: Would you prefer the chicken-potato stew instead? It's 1 ______ than this one.

Customer: No, that sounds too heavy. I'd rather have something a little lighter, but still 2 _____.

Server: If that's what you're looking for, I'd recommend the 3 _____.

Customer: No, I 4 _____. Do you have something with vegetables?

Server: Let's see. Oh, of course. We have 5 ______ broccoli cream soup.

Customer: That 6 _____. Bring me that instead.

Speaking

8 With a partner, act out the roles below based on Task 7. Then, switch roles.

USE LANGUAGE SUCH AS:

How do you like ...?
It's too ... for my taste.
I'd recommend ...

Student A: You are a restaurant server. Talk to Student B about:

- a problem with soup
- why he or she doesn't like the soup
- your recommendations

Student B: You are a customer. Talk to Student A about a problem with your soup.

Writing

Use the newspaper article about a soup restaurant and the conversation from Task 8 to write a customer satisfaction report. Include: a product that a customer ordered, why the customer was not satisfied, and actions taken to resolve the problem.

bisque



8 Basic Actions 1

Get ready!

- 1 Before you read the passage, talk about these questions.
 - **1** What are some different ways to cut up an ingredient?
 - 2 Why do cook's helpers prepare ingredients?



As a cook's helper, you will prepare ingredients. This allows the chef to focus on cooking. But different meals require different preparation methods.



Chop or mince an ingredient if you just need irregular pieces. You can grate some ingredients for small, irregular strips. If the chef tells you to dice it, cut uniform pieces instead. Some ingredients need excess material separated. Sift flour, sugar, and other powders to filter out chunks. For boiled ingredients, drain or pour liquid out before using. The chef will sometimes ask you to combine ingredients. Toss them for a loose mixture. For a smooth mixture, blend them instead.







Reading

- Read the training manual chapter. Then, choose the correct answers.
 - 1 What is the main idea of the chapter?
 - A understanding a chef's responsibilities
 - **B** determining proper cooking methods
 - C identifying ingredients
 - **D** preparing food before cooking
 - Which of the following does NOT cut food into irregular pieces?

A mincing

C grating

B dicing

D chopping

- 3 How are sifting and draining similar?
 - A They create smooth powders.
 - **B** They filter out unwanted chunks.
 - **C** They remove liquid.
 - **D** They separate excess material.

Vocabulary

- Write a word that is similar in meaning to the underlined part.
 - 1 The pieces of meat cooked unevenly because they were <u>not uniform</u>. _ r r _ _ u _ _ r
 - Remove by flowing out the extra water from the pot before adding the other ingredients.
 - **3** The recipe says to <u>finely shred</u> the cheese first.
 - **4** You must <u>uniformly cut</u> the vegetables, even though it takes a little longer. _ i c _

4 Place the words from the word bank under the correct headings.

Wor	BANK					
		mince	drain	sift	toss	

Combining ingredients	Separating ingredients	Cutting ingredients

5 Solution Listen and read the training manual chapter on preparing ingredients again. How are chopping and mincing similar?

Listening

- 6 Solution Listen to a conversation between a chef and a cook's helper. Mark the following statements as true (T) or false (F).
 - 1 __ The woman plans to toss the ingredients.
 - 2 __ The man cannot remember the correct order of actions.
 - **3** __ The man selects the wrong cutting method.
- 7 So Listen again and complete the conversation.

Chef:	Okay, Leon. Do you remember how to 1	0
Helper:	I think so. First I cut up the ingredients, and then I 2, right?	
Chef:	That's right. Tell me what methods you will use.	
Helper:	Let's see. First I'll 3	
Chef:	Not quite. In this case, you want 4	
Helper:	Oh, so 5 instead.	
Chef:	Right. And then what will you do after that?	
Helper:	Then, I'll 6 different vegetables together before I give them to you.	
Chef:	You got it.	

Speaking

8 With a partner, act out the roles below based on Task 7. Then, switch roles.

USE LANGUAGE SUCH AS:

First I ... and then I ... In this case, you want ... So, I'll ... instead.

Student A: You are a chef. Talk to Student B about:

- preparing ingredients
- how to cut the ingredients
- how to combine the ingredients

Student B: You are a cook's helper. Talk to Student A about preparing ingredients.

Writing

Use the training manual chapter and the conversation from Task 8 to fill out the helper's recipe notes.







Glossary

aftertaste [N-COUNT-U10] An aftertaste is a flavor that remains in the mouth after a substance has been swallowed.

appliance [N-COUNT-U1] An **appliance** is a machine in a kitchen, usually powered by electricity, that performs a particular function.

aside [ADV-U9] If something is put aside, it is not being used immediately but is being kept for future use.

bacteria [N-COUNT-U13] Bacteria are tiny living things that can cause diseases.

bake [V-T-U9] To bake something is to cook something slowly with indirect heat in an oven.

bake pan [N-COUNT-U6] A bake pan is a rectangular pan with shallow walls for cooking food in the oven.

baker [N-COUNT-U2] A baker is a kitchen worker who bakes breads, muffins, and other baked goods.

bartender [N-COUNT-U3] A bartender is a restaurant worker who makes and serves alcoholic drinks.

beat [V-T-U9] To beat something is to mix something quickly and vigorously until it is smooth.

bench knife [N-COUNT-U4] A **bench knife** is a knife with a wide, rectangular blade that is used for dividing dough and scraping cutting boards.

bitter [ADJ-U10] If something is bitter, it has a sharp flavor with no sweetness.

blend [V-T-U8] To **blend** something is to thoroughly mix two or more ingredients together so that they are no longer in individual pieces.

blender [N-COUNT-U7] A **blender** is an appliance that cuts food into very small pieces and mixes it into a liquid.

boning knife [N-COUNT-U4] A **boning knife** is a thin knife with a pointed blade that is used for separating raw meat from bone.

broiler cook [N-COUNT-U2] A broiler cook is a kitchen worker who prepares meat that is broiled, grilled, or roasted.

burn [V-T-U14] To **burn** something is to damage something with too much heat.

bus [V-T-U3] To **bus** a table is to clear it of used dishes and waste.

busser [N-COUNT-U3] A busser is a restaurant worker who clears tables.

butcher knife [N-COUNT-U4] A butcher knife is a knife with a heavy, curved blade that is used for cutting meat.

calorie [N-COUNT-U15] A calorie is a unit that measures the amount of energy that a particular food produces in the body.

carbohydrate [N-COUNT-U15] A carbohydrate is a substance in food that provides the body with heat and energy.

cashier [N-COUNT-U3] A cashier is a restaurant worker who takes payments from customers before or after a meal.

Celsius [ADJ-U11] If a measurement is in **Celsius**, it uses the temperature scale in which water boils at 100 degrees and freezes at 0 degrees.

chef [N-COUNT-U2] A chef is a person who cooks professionally.

chef de cuisine [N-COUNT-U2] A **chef de cuisine** is a chef who has authority in a kitchen and oversees all kitchen operations.

chop [V-T-U8] To chop something is to cut something into medium to small irregular pieces.

cleaver [N-COUNT-U4] A cleaver is a knife with a wide, square-nosed blade that is used to chop through bone.

colander [N-COUNT-U5] A colander is a bowl with many small holes that is used for draining the liquid from something.